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GREAT NORTH MEDICAL GROUP

PATIENT FORUM MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY 8th JUNE 2021
Attendees:
	Barbara Matthewman
	Patient Forum Chair

	Jayne Briggs
	Patient Representative

	Diana Foster
	Patient Representative

	Steven Lyons
	Patient Representative

	Linda Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Ian Mitchell
	Patient Representative

	Brian Rawson
	Patient Representative

	Yvonne Rawson
	Patient Representative


Apologies:
Ann Brown - Patient Representative
Mary Bieris - Patient Representative
Frank Bryan - Patient Representative 
Thomas Crehan - Patient Representative
Roy Dean - Patient Representative Ann Hague
Michael Hague - Patient Representative 
John Hynes - Patient Representative
Moravian Muscroft - Patient Representative
Georgina Newnham - Patient Representative
Linda Pinder - Patient Representative
Margaret Sutcliff - Patient Representative
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	Item
	
	

	Minutes of the last meeting.
	These were all believed to be a true record. 
	

	Introduction
	Welcome 

	

	Patient Forum  Venue

	This month Patient Forum Meeting was held via video link due to the current social distancing regulations set by the government for Corona Virus
	

	Guest Speaker


	No speaker                                                     
                                                     
	

	Doncaster Wide Network Patient Forum Meetings

	Steve Lyons and Diana Foster attend the Wider Doncaster network forum meetings, they are held on the fourth Friday of the month. 
Feedback from the Health Watch Meeting                                               
Held by video link 
Meeting to be held today Tuesday 8th June 21
Feedback at the next Patient Forum Meeting
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	Corona Virus Vaccination programme Update
	Where are we now?

· We are currently inviting patients Aged 24 years and above
· Letters have been sent to patients that we have been unable to contact
· Patients due for their 2nd vaccines have been invited
· The Roving team continue to revisit patients due their second vaccine
We are urging patients to please inform their GP practice if they have changed their contact details.
The practice will continue to update the Facebook page with new information
                                                                                                                    
	

	Shingles Vaccinations


	Patients aged between 70-80 are being invited for a shingles vaccination
A clinic will be held on: 
Thursday 24th June at 1:00pm at Woodlands branch

The facebook page has been updated 
                                                                                  
	

	Repeat Prescriptions
	Taken forward from the last meeting
It appears that there is still an issue with medications not being issued by the pharmacist due to medication reviews being overdue.  
Babs will speak to the practice pharmacist on her return to work and feedback at the next meeting


	

	Routine Appointments
	The practice is still working to the guidance set by the government’s road map before it can resume normal working practice.  Sue Bushell (Business Manager) is currently looking at a plan of how we can work smarter once the restrictions have been lifted on the 21st June 21.  

Routine appointments will be in the afternoon
Update at the next meeting
             
	

	Staff Updates

	No Updates


	

	Waiting times for telephone calls 
	This issue was discussed at the last meeting and unfortunately the situation hasn’t changed.  I apologise on behalf of the practice for any inconvenience that has been caused
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continued

It is very apparent that the telephone lines are extremely busy at the moment and the waiting time for calls to be answered is increasing.  The Care Coordinators have said that a large number of calls are for advice about the Covid Vaccine, booking an appointment for a vaccine and possible symptoms of Corona virus we will continue to monitor this closely and keep you in touch with the findings

Suggestions from the Group:

1. Is there an on-line message facility rather than speak to a GP?
Discuss at the next meeting

We will discuss the findings from the latest audit at the next meeting

         
	

	Hospital Appointment Letters
(Steve Lyons)


	Information from DBTH:
Digital letters at Doncaster/Bassetlaw Teaching Hospital

We have launched our new Digital letters service!

You may have recently received a text message don’t worry it is not a scam and it is from a trusted source within the hospital and is likely to contain important information for the Trust about an upcoming appointment or similar. 
For peace of mind, the only links contained should only be from https://nhs.my and https://www.dbth.nhs.uk and the message will come from the number 078 6003 9092. 
Make sure the message you have received is for you

We are aware that sometimes patients will give the number of their partner, or instead a parent will provide a number for themselves in relation to the care of their child. If you receive correspondence, once you click the link provided, make sure you provide the correct patient

Any questions or need to update your details
You can update your details by calling or emailing us. Alternatively, speak with the receptionist when you next visit the hospital.

Call 01302 642500 or email: dbth.contactcentre.nhs.net.

Across our patient services at DBTH, we are offering digital letters for outpatient appointment letters.
Using this service, you will be able to view and download your appointment letters quicker and easier than before on your mobile phone, tablet or computer. 
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Continued
Patients who prefer paper letters can still receive their letters by post as usual.

We have partnered with DrDoctor, a digital health company, to deliver this service

Why are we introducing digital letters?
We are introducing digital letters to allow us to:
· Let you view you letters quickly and easily

· Reduce confusion from lost letters or letters arriving in the wrong order

· Save the NHS money by reducing the amount of paper and stamps we are using

· Reduce our environmental impact

What do I need to know to get started?
To access the DrDoctor secure patient portal we need your correct details on our system. Please check with our receptionists by calling or emailing us, or on your next visit to the hospital, including:

· Full name

· Date of Birth

· Postcode

· Mobile phone number

How to view your digital letter
1. You will receive a text message (and email if requested) notifying you that you have a new appointment letter to view online.

2. Click the nhs.my link in your text message to go to our secure patient portal or visit nhs.my/DBTH

3. Click ‘View letter’ and log in with your name, date of birth and postcode. We will send a one-time code to your mobile phone to verify your identity. Enter this into the web page.

4. View and download your new appointment letter online as a PDF. These letters will be stored here for future reference.

5. You can login from any device by visiting nhs.my/DBTH. When using a different device, we will send a code to your mobile phone number for security.

How can I still receive a paper letter?
Patients who prefer paper letters can still receive their letters by post as usual.

We will automatically send you a paper letter if you don’t view your digital letter.

If you want to view your letter online and still receive a paper letter by post you can request a paper letter by:

1. Logging into your secure patient portal, going to the ‘Settings’ tab in the top right, and turn off the paperless option or;

2. Reply PRINT to your text message notifying you that you have a new digital letter
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Continued
Opted for digital but want to switch back?
You can go back to receiving paper letters at any time by logging in to DrDoctor via nhs.my/DBTH and updating your letter preferences.

	

	A&E SmartER

(Steve Lyons)


	A new touch screen system is to be installed in A&E to cut down on consultation

times with the clinician. Patients will enter their personal details and record information ready for their appointment with the practitioner

Desperately ill patients and children will not be expected to do this.  

	

	North Primary Care Network

(Steve Lyons)
	The CCG attended the Doncaster Network Meeting and provided the following information:
A letter was sent to Practice Manager’s on 13th May 21 to ask that GP’s engage 

more with patients face to face


	

	Issues brought forward from the Virtual Group

	1. The lack of confidentiality using the intercom at Carcroft
2. How will the new housing development of 300 new builds in Skellow impact services at the practice? Is there anything we can do?
Personal issues to be addressed separately
Other issues have been addressed 
                                                              
	

	Upcoming Community Events
	1. New Start4life Resources
Public Health England will be running new Start4Life social media activity from early March 2021 to offer support and advice to pregnant women and new mothers to help them initiate and continue breastfeeding successfully.
2. Wellbeing workshops with IAPT

       Monday to Friday 1:00pm - 3:00pm


	

	Next Meeting
	The next meeting will be held Tuesday 13th July 21 @ 2:30pm as requested
and will be by zoom video link
On behalf of the GP’s, Management and Practice Staff we thank you for your continued support
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